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Invented Knowledge Ronald H. Fritze 2009-05-15 This incredible exploration of the
murky world of pseudo-history reveals the mix of proven facts, informed
speculation, and pure fiction behind lost continents, ancient super-civilizations,
and conspiratorial cover-ups—as well as the revisionist historical foundations of
religions such as the Nation of Islam and the Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day
Saints. Drawing on the best scholarship available, Ronald H. Fritze shows that in
spite of strong, mainstream historical evidence to the contrary, many of these
ideas have proved durable and gained widespread acceptance. As the examples in
Invented Knowledge reveal, pseudo-historians capitalize on and exploit anomalies
in evidence to support their claims, rather than examining the preponderance of
research as a whole.
Cold Cases Hélèna Katz 2010 This book explicitly chronicles 40 cases of unsolved
murders and disappearances over a period of more than 160 years, tracing the
evolution of criminal investigation and forensic techniques. * 40 chapters
document all the major unsolved murders and disappearances of the 19th and 20th
centuries * A complete chronology of unsolved murders and disappearances from 1841
to 2003, illustrating how murder investigations and forensic science have advanced
* 31 photographs depict the victims of unsolved murders and disappearances
portrayed in this book * Bibliography of books, magazine and newspaper articles,
and websites about unsolved murders and disappearances * Includes an appendix
detailing milestones in the development of forensic techniques, from a Chinese
text from 1248 explaining the differences between death by drowning and by
strangulation, to the modern use of DNA
Eyewitness to the Gods Erich Von Daniken 2019-10 The father of the ancient alien
theory with more than 65 million books sold reveals everything he has withheld for
years. In all his years of service, why didn't Erich von Däniken ever doubt his
theory that inhabitants of other planets had come into contact with humanity ages
ago, and that they still observe us today? How could von Däniken in all these
years say firmly that the UFO phenomenon is real and that people are being
abducted by aliens? Why does he repeatedly criticize the official historiography
and our religions and thus accept scorn and hostility? The answers to these
questions are: Because Erich von Däniken spoke to people who supported his
theories. Because people who saw UFOs or were kidnapped by aliens trusted him. And
because experts and insiders inaugurated secrets known to only a few people. In
this book, the now 81-year-old presents selected eyewitnesses and insiders for the
first time, reveals secrets and stories that he has hitherto kept private, and
presents reports and revelations that leave one speechless!
Unsolved History Joe Nickell 2010-09-12 What constitutes historical truth is often
subject to change. Joe Nickell demonstrates the techniques used in solving some of
the world's most perplexing mysteries, such as the authenticity of Abraham
Lincoln's celebrated Bixby letter, the 1913 disappearance of writer and journalist
Ambrose Bierce, and the apparent real-life model for a mysterious character in a
novel by Nathaniel Hawthorne. Nickell also uses newly uncovered evidence to
further investigate the identity of the Nazi war criminal known as ""Ivan the
Terrible.""
The Eyes of the Sphinx Erich von Däniken 1996 New interpretations of ancient
writings, the discovery of hidden chambers in Egypt, and other findings provide
evidence of extraterrestrial contact with the ancient cultures of Earth
The Egypt Code Robert Bauval 2007-10-01 Why did the ancients align their monuments
so precisely with the stars? What were the practical and symbolic reasons behind
these mysterious configurations? From the author of The Orion Mystery, the bestselling book that introduced the revolutionary star-correlation theory about the
Giza pyramids, The Egypt Code reveals an amazing Grand Unified Plan behind the
legendary temples of upper Egypt. Robert Bauval, one of the world’s most prominent
and controversial Egyptologists, completes his groundbreaking investigation of
astronomy as related to Egyptian monuments and related religious texts. The Egypt
Code revisits the Pyramid Age and the Old Kingdom, proposing a vast sky-ground
correlation for the Memphite-Heliopolis region, and presenting the possibility of
a grand plan spanning three thousand years of Pharaonic civilization and involving
pyramids and major temple sites along the Nile. The central idea of the book is
that the cosmic order, which the ancients referred to as "Maat," was comprised of
the observable cycles of the sun and stars, in particular the star Sirius, and
that the changes that took place due to the precession of the equinoxes and the
so-called Sothic Cycle are reflected in the orientation and location of religious
sites.
Chariot of the gods? Unsolved mysteries of the past. Tr. by Michael Heron Erich
von Däniken 1969 Were visitors from outer space responsible for the fantastic and
unexplained ruins left behind by ancient civilizations?
Bloodline of the Gods Nick Redfern 2015-08-17 Are significant numbers of humanity
the product of an ancient and advanced alien civilization? Have we, across the
millennia, been periodically modified and refined as a species? In short, has our
genetic make-up been manipulated by otherworldly beings that view human
civilization as one big lab experiment? These are controversial and thoughtprovoking questions. They are also questions that demand answers, answers that may
very well be found by examining those people whose blood type is Rh negative. The
vast majority of humankind—85 to 90 percent—is Rh positive, which means a person’s
red blood cells contain an antigen directly connected to the Rhesus monkey. This
antigen is known as the Rh factor. Each and every primate on the planet has this
antigen, except for one: the remaining 10 to 15 percent of humans. If the theory
of evolution is valid—that each and every one of us is descended from ancient
primates—shouldn’t we all be Rh positive? Yes, we should. But we’re not. The
Negatives are unlike the rest of us. They are different. They are the unique
individuals whose bloodline may have nothing less than extraterrestrial origins.
The Gods Never Left Us Erich von Däniken 2017-11-20 The Long Awaited Sequel to the
Worldwide Best-seller Chariots of the Gods When Chariots of the Gods was published
50 years ago, it began a worldwide change in humanity's view of the cosmos. In an
era of the military space race, Erich von Däniken boldly proclaimed that Earth had
been visited by more advanced beings early in our history. But prescientific man
had no concept of space ships, so he called their vehicles "chariots," and those
driving the chariots became "gods." Over the next five decades, von Däniken's more
than 40 books built an ever-stronger case for Earth being visited by
extraterrestrial visitors. And Chariots became an international best seller, with
30 million copies sold in more than two dozen languages. Also during that time,
the case for ET visitations millennia ago was being reexamined by contemporary UFO
researchers, who found evidence of modern visitations. And von Däniken expanded
his perspective to encompass the present. Now, he presents his long-awaited sequel
to Chariots of the Gods, proclaiming that the gods never left us with all-new
material to show that ancient aliens are still with us. The Gods Never Left Us
contends that recent advancements in biotechnology, astrophysics, engineering, and
artificial intelligence not only give us a fresh perspective on his ancient
astronaut theory but actually validates it. We are--as a race--embarking on the
exact same trajectory of our own interplanetary colonization, just as von Däniken
suggested Earth itself was colonized. ETs are definitely at work today. And that
affects all of us. Why do they do what they do? What could an extraterrestrial
species possibly gain from observing us in the same way we look at ants? What have
these strangers wanted for the past thousands of years? Can't they leave us alone?
And what makes it so difficult for us to acknowledge the existence of these
extraterrestrials? That is what this book deals with. "Erich's newest book is a
fascination journey from the ancient past into the present with a plethora of
scientific evidence and documented research. As always, he ads his own "to the
point" take on it all. Readers may also like that his newest work moves in a
slightly different direction from his past books. A thoroughly enlightening and
enjoyable Read." --Bruce Cunningham, Director, Ancient Mysteries International LLC
& Publisher of Advanced Archaeology Review magazine
Physics of the Impossible Michio Kaku 2008-03-11 Teleportation, time machines,

Arrival of the Gods Erich von Däniken 2011-06-01 Nazca, once only an isolated
settlement in the midst of the Peruvian desert, is today the meeting place for
archaeologists from around the world. From here you can fly over the celebrated
Nazca pampa and appreciate the massive scale of the extraordinary markings on the
surrounding landscape. Some of these lines are over twenty kilometers long!Drawing
on over thirty years of study, Erich von Daniken examines the various theories
that attempt to explain the Nazca phenomena in terms of religious ritual, ancient
roads, and astrological symbols. With the help of numerous photographs taken by
the author---half-hanging from a small airplane---he describes the many mysteries
of Nazca and puts forward a startling revolutionary solution to one of
archaeology's greatest enigmas.
Chariots of the Gods? Erich von Däniken 1971
Chariots of the Gods? Erich von Däniken 1980 The author attempts to explain such
perplexing archaeological discoveries as the stone figures on Easter Island and
various temple and cave drawings
Chariots of Gods Unknown: Unsolved Mysteries of the Past Robert Charroux 2017-05
Long before Erich von Daniken wrote Chariots of the Gods, Robert Charroux was
writing about our historical visitors from outer space, otherwise called "Ancient
Astronauts" or "Ancient Aliens," and stimulating his readers to deep thought and
further investigation. This book is no exception. Chariots of Unknown Gods reveals
unsuspected conceptual constructs, especially of the hitherto unpublished history
of our Celtic ancestors - a history unpublished, and actually interdicted, because
it runs counter to some of the statements made in the Bible, in Sumerian and other
scriptures, and by historians and prehistorians. The whole history of Western
civilization has, in fact, been deliberately distorted in order to develop a
mental outlook encouraging particular modes of thought, behavior, and social
structure.Charroux, who notably has worked with William Shatner and Leonard Nimoy
on television documentaries concerning this topic, has prepared a serious work
where nothing was shirked or neglected, and for which he dedicated himself to
worldwide research. In 1968, for example, he covered 25,000 miles, traveling all
over Mexico, Libya, and Tunisia. Few writers show such dedication and professional
integrity in checking their sources. Charroux's readers will find in his immense
documentation many ideas and proofs that will open up new vistas of understanding.
The Oxford Companion to Archaeology Brian M. Fagan 1996 Features articles written
by archaeology scholars on such topics as bog bodies, underwater archaeology, the
Pyramids of Giza, and the Valley of the Kings
Sophie's World Jostein Gaarder 2007-03-20 One day Sophie comes home from school to
find two questions in her mail: "Who are you?" and "Where does the world come
from?" Before she knows it she is enrolled in a correspondence course with a
mysterious philosopher. Thus begins Jostein Gaarder's unique novel, which is not
only a mystery, but also a complete and entertaining history of philosophy.
World Famous Unsolved Mysteries Abhay Kumar Dubey 2012-04-01 If you are tired or
bored with routine - or simply want to relax after busy work schedule, this book
will prove the best companion. In fact, thrillers have always fascinated the young
and old alike. There is no clear-cut demarcation line between myth and history, or
between appearance and reality. Many mysteries have been solved but there are
still many more which have remained unsolved and defied all rational explanations.
Unsolved UFO Mysteries William J. Birnes 2008-12-14 Focusing on unsolved sightings
of UFOs and encounters by people in a variety of situations, the authors combine
their files to present a number of baffling UFO situations that remain unexplained
by conventional science.
From Science to God Peter Russell 2010-02-08 From Science to God offers a crash
course in the nature of reality. It is the story of Peter Russell's lifelong
exploration into the nature of consciousness — how he went from being a strict
atheist, studying mathematics and physics at Cambridge University, to realizing a
profound personal synthesis of the mystical and scientific. Using his own tale of
curiosity and exploration as the book’s backbone, Russell blends physics,
psychology, and philosophy to reach a new worldview in which consciousness is a
fundamental quality of creation. He shows how all the ingredients for this
worldview are in place; nothing new needs to be discovered. We have only to put
the pieces together and explore the new picture of reality that emerges. From
Science to God is as much a personal story of an open-minded skeptic as it is a
tour de force of scientific and religious paradigm shifts. Russell takes us from
Galileo’s den to the lecture halls of Cambridge where he studied with Stephen
Hawking. “If you had asked me then if there was a God,” says the best-selling
author of his scientific beginnings, “I would have pointed to mathematics.” But no
matter what empirical truths science offered Russell, one thorny question
remained: How can something as immaterial as consciousness, ever arise from
something as unconscious as matter?
Investigating the Unexplained Paul Roland 2001 An investigative journalist and
paranormal investigator journeys into the realm of the unknown to answer questions
about some of the world's most baffling phenomena, including the mysteries of the
pyramids and the Sphinx, Roswell, alien abductions, the moon landings, the
Philadelphia Experiment, and other puzzles. Reprint.
100 Strangest Mysteries Matt Lamy 2007-05-19 An amazing compendium of the weird
and the wonderful. The range of entries is extraordinary, from the bizarre to the
horrific, and from the spooky to the just plain confounding.
The Unidentified Colin Dickey 2021-07-20 "Absolutely perfect for the current
moment." --Buzzfeed America's favorite cultural historian and author of Ghostland
takes a tour of the country's most persistent "unexplained" phenomena In a world
where rational, scientific explanations are more available than ever, belief in
the unprovable and irrational--in fringe--is on the rise: from Atlantis to aliens,
from Flat Earth to the Loch Ness monster, the list goes on. It seems the more our
maps of the known world get filled in, the more we crave mysterious locations full
of strange creatures. Enter Colin Dickey, Cultural Historian and Tour Guide of the
Weird. With the same curiosity and insight that made Ghostland a hit with readers
and critics, Colin looks at what all fringe beliefs have in common, explaining
that today's Illuminati is yesterday's Flat Earth: the attempt to find meaning in
a world stripped of wonder. Dickey visits the wacky sites of America's wildest
fringe beliefs--from the famed Mount Shasta where the ancient race (or extraterrestrials, or possibly both, depending on who you ask) called Lemurians are
said to roam, to the museum containing the last remaining "evidence" of the great
Kentucky Meat Shower--investigating how these theories come about, why they take
hold, and why as Americans we keep inventing and re-inventing them decade after
decade. The Unidentified is Colin Dickey at his best: curious, wry, brilliant in
his analysis, yet eminently readable.
Secret History Nick Redfern 2015-04-20 History is written by the winners—and the
powerful—but how much of it is fiction? And who is really in control today? From
the dawn of civilization to the 21st century, from ancient aliens to the New World
Order, Secret History: Conspiracies from Ancient Aliens to the New World Order
examines, explores, and uncovers the hidden, overlooked, and buried history of
mankind. The book moves from biblical, Egyptian, Mayan, Greek, and early mysteries
of antiquity to the clandestine doings of the Nazis and the Masons and
assassination plots of the more recent past to the surveillance, monitoring, mindcontrol, and secret schemes of today. Researcher Nick Redfern investigates the
stories, mythologies, lore behind incredible events and clandestine groups of
yesterday and today. More than 60 entries dig deep into the manipulation of events
by influential groups, including … • Historical riddles—alien visitations, space
gods, and human–alien crossbreeding. • Government cover ups—mind control, murders,
scientists, and secret agents. • Powerful groups and intended consequences—9-11,
new world order, bird-flu, and chemtrails. Tracing the chilling and lasting
effects of conspiracies, cabals, and plots, Secret History: Conspiracies from
Ancient Aliens to the New World Order exposes their deep reach in shaping today's
world.
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force fields, and interstellar space ships—the stuff of science fiction or
potentially attainable future technologies? Inspired by the fantastic worlds of
Star Trek, Star Wars, and Back to the Future, renowned theoretical physicist and
bestselling author Michio Kaku takes an informed, serious, and often surprising
look at what our current understanding of the universe's physical laws may permit
in the near and distant future.Entertaining, informative, and imaginative, Physics
of the Impossible probes the very limits of human ingenuity and scientific
possibility.
Excavating the Future Shawn Malley 2018 A cultural study of an array of popular
North American science fiction film and television texts, Excavating the Future
explores the popular archaeological imagination and the political uses to which it
is being employed by the U.S. state and its adversaries.
The Space-gods Revealed Ronald Story 1976
Atlantis and the Silver City Peter Daughtrey 2013-03-05 Delve into an ancient
mystery and witness the unveiling of the most complete and persuasive evidence for
the real location of the lost empire of Atlantis. More than two thousand years
ago, Plato laid out a series of cryptic clues about the location of Atlantis.
Since then, countless experts have tried to crack his code. Today, some experts
claim Atlantis lies under the volcanic rocks of Santorini. Others place it in the
Bermuda Triangle or off the coast of Africa or say it vanished forever beneath the
waves of the Atlantic Ocean. But what if Atlantis is closer than we think? What if
we could walk the streets of its ancient capital today? After a twenty-year
forensic examination of Plato’s writings, Peter Daughtrey believes we can do just
that. Having matched an unprecedented number of Plato’s clues to a modern locale,
Daughtrey pinpoints the exact location of the once-glittering capital city of
Atlantis and outlines the full reach of the empire. Daughtrey’s quest takes him
from the dusty stone quarries of Portugal and the hieroglyphs of Egyptian temples
to the newly refurbished museums of Baghdad. Along the way, he unearths longforgotten, vitally significant artifacts, pieces together sensational evidence of
a lost alphabet, and identifies today’s descendants of this early civilization—and
even reveals the location of another undersea settlement from the empire of
Atlantis. Hailed as “an intriguing, thought-provoking read” by Graham Hancock, the
bestselling author of Fingerprints of the Gods, Atlantis and the Silver City is a
detailed and accurate account of an adventurous journey of discovery, told with
enthusiasm and verve.
UFO FAQ David J. Hogan 2016-09-01 (FAQ Pop Culture). Since the famed Kenneth
Arnold "flying saucer" sighting of 1947, the world has been fascinated and
unnerved by these mysterious objects in the sky. Millennia of recorded human
history report UFOs, and everything from the extinction of dinosaurs to the
origins of humankind have been attributed to them but what exactly are UFOs?
Featuring material from a treasure trove of UFO/Project Blue Book archives
declassified in 2015, UFO FAQ is an all-inclusive guide to UFO lore hard science
and hoaxes, sightings and abductions, noted UFO proponents and skeptics, and
sanctioned research and purported government cover-ups. Readers will meet cultists
and explore worldwide UFO "hot spots." They'll learn about UFOs in World War II,
the Cold War, and the age of terrorism. And they'll zip along with UFOs in movies,
comics, TV, and other popular media. Also featured are an international UFO
timeline and a valuable UFO checklist that includes step-by-step suggestions on
how to prepare and make the most of your UFO sightings while ensuring your
credibility. Dramatically illustrated with nearly 100 photographs and drawings,
UFO FAQ combines historical accuracy, provocative speculation, and compulsive
readability in one handy volume.
Chariots of the Gods Erich von Diken 1999 The author attempts to explain such
perplexing archaeological discoveries as the stone figures on Easter Island and
various temple and cave drawings
The Books of Enoch 2017-05-05 2nd Book of Enoch, the Slavonic Enoch, or 2 Enoch,
which is another apocryphal book, found complete only in Old Slavonic manuscripts,
and it was once present in the Old Slavonic Bible. It's usually dated to the first
century CE although Matthew Black in The Oxford Guide to People & Places of the

chariots-gods-unsolved-mysteries-past

Bible state that there is no manuscript "earlier than the fourteenth century BE".
~ Amazon.
The Cult of Alien Gods Jason Colavito 2005
Crash Go the Chariots Clifford A. Wilson 1976
Chariots of the Gods Erich von Däniken 1984-06 The author attempts to explain such
perplexing archaeological discoveries as the stone figures on Easter Island and
various temple and cave drawings
The Legends of the Pyramids Jason Colavito 2021-08-03 Could the Great Pyramid of
Giza be a repository of ancient magical knowledge? Or perhaps evidence of a
vanished pre–Ice Age civilization? Misinformation and myths have attached
themselves to the Egyptian pyramids since ancient Greece and Rome. While many
Americans believe that the pyramids were built by aliens, archaeologists
understand that the Giza pyramids were built by the pharaohs of the Fourth Dynasty
around 2450 BCE. So why is there such a disconnect between scholarly opinion and
the popular view of Egypt? In The Legends of the Pyramids, Jason Colavito takes us
back to Late Antique Egypt, where the replacement of polytheism with Christianity
gave rise to local efforts to rewrite the stories of Egyptian history in the image
of the Bible. When the Arab conquest absorbed Egypt into the Islamic community,
these stories then passed into Islamic historiography and reentered the West.
Colavito's The Legends of the Pyramids lays open pop culture's view of Egypt in
movies, TV shows, popular books, and New Age beliefs, detailing how the hidden
history of Egypt has grown alongside the official history of archaeology and
Egyptology.
The Skeptic Encyclopedia of Pseudoscience Michael Shermer 2002 Examines
supernatural controversies such as crop circles, the Shroud of Turin, and cold
fusion, and provides evidence for and against each phenomenon.
The Return of the Gods Erich von Däniken 2002 With more than 140 photographs,
maps, models, and drawings, Von Dniken applies the same fact-filled analysis to
Nazca—an ancient, isolated settlement deep in the Peruvian desert—that launched
his 1968 bestseller Chariots of the Gods. He analyzes aerial views and closeups of
extraordinary markings that stretch for miles, forming complex designs noticeable
only from the air.
Black Sun Nicholas Goodrick-Clarke 2002 The Unpredictable Constitution brings
together a distinguished group of U.S. Supreme Court Justices and U.S. Court of
Appeals Judges, who are some of our most prominent legal scholars, to discuss an
array of topics on civil liberties. In thoughtful and incisive essays, the authors
draw on decades of experience to examine such wide-ranging issues as how legal
error should be handled, the death penalty, reasonable doubt, racism in American
and South African courts, women and the constitution, and government benefits.
Contributors: Richard S. Arnold, Martha Craig Daughtry, Harry T. Edwards, Ruth
Bader Ginsburg, Betty B. Fletcher, A. Leon Higginbotham, Jr., Lord Irvine of
Lairg, Jon O. Newman, Sandra Day O'Connor, Richard A. Posner, Stephen Reinhardt,
and Patricia M. Wald.
The Gods Were Astronauts Erich von Däniken 2002 Why do nearly all the world's
major religions share similar myths? Erich Von Däniken, author of the runaway
international bestseller Chariots of the Gods, believes he knows: the winged
deities populating ancient religious texts were in reality extraterrestrials.
Fully illustrated with compelling color and black-and-white photographs, the book
takes us from Myanmar to Peru's and Egypt's unexplained “landing strips.”
Gods from Outer Space Erich von Daniken 1974
Confessions of an Egyptologist Erich von Daniken 2021 "This book shares the story
of Adel H., an Egyptologist, who, as a sixteen-year-old boy, was trapped for days
under the Step Pyramid of Saqqara. Based on conversations with Adel H., the author
tells of the boy's search for a way out of the underground world, how the boy
roams passageways and chambers and sees what he calls 'impossible' things of which
the professional world is completely unaware. Adel experiences uncanny events, a
mixture of spirit realm and reality, that is described here for the first time.
'The story of Egypt,' Adel says, 'has two sides - the official one and the unknown
one.'"
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